
Strategic Planning & Design, 
Enfield Council  
FREEPOST  
NW5036  
EN1 3BRP 

Date: 1st September 2021 
Our reference: N/A 

Dear Sir / Madam 

Enfield Local Plan Consultation (Regulation 18) 
Representations on behalf of the Metropolitan Police Service 

On behalf of our client the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS), we write to submit representations in relation to the above 
Local Plan consultation document.  

Background 

Representations were submitted on behalf of the Metropolitan Police Service (by Lambert Smith Hampton) in relation to the 
previous Local Plan consultation in 2019. This related to the Draft Enfield Local Plan Issues and Options (DELP). These 
representations noted that MPS propose that applicants should pay section 106 contributions towards policing infrastructure, 
to offset the impact of new development. The representations set out in detail the well established basis for this, in terms of 
precedent appeal and court decisions. A copy of those representations is attached.  

Policy SC2: Protecting and enhancing social and community infrastructure 

The supporting text to this policy states at para 5.2.1 that:  

“This policy seeks to secure the timely provision of new or enhanced community facilities in association with development to 
meet the changing demands and identified needs of the borough’s growing population… . In the context of this policy, 
community provision includes… provision related to community safety and security, such as police and emergency services”.  

From this we understand that the intention is to charge section 106 contributions towards policing infrastructure in connection 
with major developments. However, the main policy wording does not appear to reflect this. The policy only appears to require 
contributions towards schools (subsection 3) and health / social care (subsection 4). 

Proposed Changes to the Policy 

Given the above, we request that a new subsection (5) is included in the main policy text, to make it clear that policing 
infrastructure will be sought from major developments. The methodology for these charges is well established and other 
police forces already benefit from such charges.  

Enfield Infrastructure Delivery Plan (2021) 

We note that this document does not appear to show an understanding of the representations submitted on behalf MPS in 
2019, the need for contributions towards policing infrastructure, or the established precedents for this. We suggest that it 
would be appropriate to update the document, to acknowledge that MPS has a key requirement for contributions towards 
policing infrastructure.  

We note that at section 2.2, the document sets out a prioritisation of various infrastructure projects. Policing is ranked as 
‘important’ below the ‘essential’ and ‘critical’ categories. We believe that policing is likely to be a key issue that local 
stakeholders may wish to see ranked more highly.  

Should you have any queries or issues in relation to this representation, please do not hesitate to contact me on the details 
provided below 



Yours sincerely 



  
  

 

 

  



  
  

 

 

  



  
  

 

 

  



  
  

 

 

 


